

INSIDE THIS ISSUE:

From the Desk of the Director	2
Haunted Hills Hayride	2
Classified Ads	2
The Pittsburgh CLC Annual Picnic	3
The Merits of Membership	4



OFFICERS AND BOARD MEMBERS

Director

David McHugh......724.942.6365 dave.mchugh@clcpgh.org

Assistant Directors

Joe Kress......412.431.5972 joe.kress@clcpgh.org Frank McBurney......412.859.3565 frank.mcburney@clcpgh.org

<u>Treasurer</u>

George Blissman......412.823.1700 george.blissman@clcpgh.org

Newsletter Editor/Membership Secretary

Stephanie McHugh......724.942.6365

stephanie.mchugh@clcpgh.org

Activities Director

John Norris......412.400.4141

jfnorris1@hotmail.com

Southeastern Region Vice President

Lee Herbermann......412.343.3595

herbynet@aol.com

Vice President for International Affiliates

Mike Josephic......724.935.3767

caddy2507@comcast.net

Board Members Past Presidents Mike Josephic Ioe Kress John Maharg Frank McBurney Karen Berg

Stephanie McHugh John Norris

David Berg Lee Herbermann John Morningstar, Jr. (dec.)

Pat and Jack Donovan Mike Josephic

Upcoming Pittsburgh Region Events*

Date	Event	Location
October 20	Cruise to Frank Lloyd Wright's Falling Water See below.	Ohio Pyle Area, PA
November 10	CLC — Pittsburgh Region Board Meeting Baum Boulevard Automotive, Shadyside — 10:00 a.m.	Shadyside, PA
Tentative: January 22, 2008	CLC — Pittsburgh Region Board Meeting Eat 'N' Park, Robinson Twp. — 6:30 p.m. 2008 Event Dates to be determined at this meeting!	Robinson Twp., PA

^{*} Any event listed on this calendar is an event at which you may expect to see Pittsburgh Regional CLC Officers, Board Members, and General Membership.

The October Trip to Falling Water



The trip out to Frank Lloyd Wright's Falling Water is scheduled for Saturday, October 20, 2007. Not only is this a wonderful car event, it is also a fabulous opportunity to check out the gorgeous fall foliage of one of the most beautiful regions of Pennsylvania.

(Note: times have changed by a half-hour!)

8:00 AM	Meet at the Bob Evans in New Stanton for Breakfast (optional)
9:00 AM	Departure of caravan
10:00 AM	Arrival at Falling Water (arrival must be 30 minutes prior to tour)
10:30 AM	90-minute tour of Frank Lloyd Wright's home (\$16 per person)
12:00 PM	Conclusion of Tour
12:30 PM	Departure for Oakhurst Tea Room (30-minute drive)
1:30 PM	Sunday Buffet at the Oakhurst Tea Room (\$11.95 per person)

If you have an interest in attending, it's not too late! Contact our Activities Director for additional details or to R.S.V.P.

> John Norris 313 Sean Drive Coraopolis, PA 15108 412.400.4141

From the Desk of the Director

Thanks for a DAVID MCHUGH, DIRECTOR great 2007 Car Season! This year, the Pitts-

As we close out the season, we hope you will consider participating in the Falling Water Event (see p. 1). This promises to be a great event on a beautiful Fall weekend—a perfect way to end the '07 Car Season.

Now that we're offseason, we will be shifting to slightly more sporadic issues of the *Caddy Chatter*. You may expect the next issue in January 2008.

Soon my wife, Stephanie, and I will be going through a time of transition, as we prepare for the arrival of our first child- a boy. We have no idea what we're in for, but we eagerly anticipate the adventure! We'll be sure to update you in the January issue of the *Caddy Chatter*.

This year, the Pitts-Region burgh CLC went through its own time of transition with changes in leadership, changes in programming, even changes in membership. As your Director, I want to pubthank all of you licly have seen who through this transition so successfully. support and encouragement are most appreciated.

Since there will be no holiday issue, I will take this opportunity to wish all of you and your families a warm, wonholiday عير الم derful season and happy, healthy New Year. We'll look forward to seeing you soon for the 2008 Car Season! Until then... drive smart; drive right, drive Cadillac! -Dave

FOR SALE

1985 Elegante Seville. Customized; California car; two-tone tan exterior; tan interior; 92K mi.; good condition; new Michelin tires; current inspection; best offer. Contact Elaine C. Zdrale by calling 412.754.9162.

FOR SALE

1974 Sedan DeVille. 59K mi.; burnt orange exterior, roof, and interior; all belts and hoses are new; radiator is new; radial tires have 4K mi.; car has only had two owners; \$6000. Call Frank Pribanic at 412.487.2094

8th Annual Haunted Hills Hayride and the Valley of Darkness

Route 48 North Versailles, PA

Second Attraction: Haunted Walking Trail



Food, Refreshments, and private campfire sites available.

Every Friday, Saturday, and Sunday in October. 7-11 PM on Friday and Saturday 7-10 PM on Sunday

Admission is only \$10 each attraction or \$15 for both — FREE PARKING!

Benefits The Autism Society of Pittsburgh and The Spectrum Charter School.

412.824.1214 or www.hauntedhillshayride.com

Classifieds

THREE FOR SALE!

<u>1964 DeVille Convertible</u>. White w/red leather; white top; excellent. \$20,000 O.B.O.

<u>1975 Fleetwood Eldo. Convertible</u>. All red; good condition. \$10,000 O.B.O.

<u>1976 Eldo</u>. All red; 55K mi.; very good condition. \$10,000 O.B.O.

Call Bob Cook at 814.866.5480.

FOR SALE

1989 Cadillac. 69K mi.; yellow with yellow interior; A-1 condition; \$3000. Call Jim Stein at 412.344.7728.

FOR SALE

1978 Coupe DeVille. 59K mi.; light blue exterior, dark blue roof, leather interior; current PA Inspection; full power; \$2,950. Call George at 412.823.1700.

The Pittsburgh Region CLC Annual Car Club Picnic

The Pittsburgh Region CLC Annual Car Club Picnic was held Sunday, September 23, 2007. We met at Grant's Grove in South Park, PA (we thought we'd try a new location this year) at 12 noon.

Hamburgers, hotdogs, and beverages were provided and each attending member brought a covered dish (salads, side dishes, and desserts were abundant and delicious!). The weather was so beautiful, many members also brought their cars out, too. Just under 30 folks attended and, as you can see from the pictures, everyone had a great time. Many thanks to all who made this year's picnic a success!



THE CADDY CHATTER

The Official Newsletter of the Pittsburgh Region CLC For Over 20 Years

The Original Caddy Chatter P.O. Box 154 Venetia, PA 15367

E-mail: stephanie.mchugh@clcpgh.org



Mailing Name and Address Label

The Merits of Membership

Established in 1984, the Pittsburgh Region of the National Cadillac LaSalle Club, Inc. has been serving the Pittsburgh area as the foremost club dedicated to the preservation, maintenance, and enjoyment of two of the world's most luxurious and well-built cars in existence – the Cadillac and the LaSalle. Our current membership owns and has registered over 145 Cadillacs and LaSalles - and are always looking for more! Membership into our club however is not limited to or just about owning a Cadillac or LaSalle. If you have a genuine interest and love of these fine cars of yesterday and today, think about helping us to promote membership in the club!

Why not share the enjoyment and our proud dedication to the hobby of admiring, restoring, and collecting these fine automobiles? If you should have any questions or want to encourage a friend, family member, colleague, neighbor — or anyone at all — to join our club, please share the Membership Application found on our website or contact our Membership Secretary at:

Newsletter Editor/Membership Secretary

Stephanie McHugh.......724.942.6365 stephanie.mchugh@clcpgh.org P.O. Box 154 Venetia, PA 15367

A SPECIAL NOTE FROM THE PITTSBURGH REGION CLC MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY

Dear Members,

I'd like to take this opportunity to thank all of you for your membership in our organization. We strive to warmly welcome new members (we are so happy to have you join us!) and to welcome back returning members (we're glad you keep coming back for more!). It is the collaboration of fresh, new ideas and tried-and-true experience which makes for a winning combination in planning events for our club.

Please look to the January 2008 edition of the *Caddy Chatter* for an updated list of our entire membership. I will also include National CLC membership information, along with the local, so the January issue can be one-stop-shopping for your membership needs. I hope you all have a wonderful Halloween, Thanksgiving, and Christmas — and a happy, healthy 2008!

Warmest wishes-

Stephanie